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2022 Habitat Families

Renita  Jackson
A Very Very Very Fine House

Beatrice Payne
Bea's Build

Sponsored by Zeb and Janet Gray. 
Additional funding from Pacific Life Foundation 

Renita emanates joy with a huge smile and gracious attitude. She was born and
raised in the Hill City. She has worked full-time at Westminster Canterbury for
twenty years. Renita knows how unstable housing in Lynchburg is. Twice in
recent years, the houses that she was renting were sold, and she was forced to
relocate. Her last apartment was a one-bedroom basement apartment because
that was all she could afford. But thanks to our supporters, she is now a self-
reliant owner of a quality home.

Sponsored by a caring family. Additional funding from 
Wells Fargo and Walmart Community Foundation

Beatrice applied for a Habitat home so she could care for her mother,
Berta, who is 80 years old. She lived in a small house in Rustburg that
does not have central air or running water. She also needs a cane for
assistance. With the support of our volunteers and donors, Beatrice is
now able to care for her mother in a home made to fit their needs.

Sponsored by the Liberty University Habitat Club.
Additional funding from Centra and 
Greater Lynchburg Community Foundation

Quashon, Courtney, and their four children are excited to build a home they
can afford. Last November, the Habitat Road Trip Crazies, directed by Tom
Gerdy, led a Blitz Build to get their home started, and now it is nearly done.
Stay connected to our social media and emails for when we announce their
home dedication date. 

Thank you, Grantors!
As the cost of building homes continues to climb, we rely on the generosity of grantors
and donors to fill the funding gaps it creates. Above, you can see several of these listed as
additional funding providers for the 2022 Habitat Families. Already for 2023, Genworth
has committed to help fund a home for Habitat families, and Centra has also committed to
doing likewise, in addition to the funding they provided for the Knight's home. Thank you,
grantors - you are helping to build a stronger community. 

The Knight Family
LU House #4



Donna Vincent, Executive Director

             This is the most important question in business and nonprofit arenas to gain investors or
supporters.  We remind you in every communication that the lack of affordable housing for families
in Lynchburg puts those families at risk for numerous negative outcomes. Thousands of local
families with low to moderate income need better housing that is structurally safe, without mold,
leaks, and other hazards; has working appliances and a heat source; is in a safe neighborhood; and,
is affordable. Affordable means they have enough income after paying for shelter to afford
medicine and doctor visits, healthy food, clothing, and school supplies, plus reliable childcare and
transportation. 

               Another question that can affect the agency’s sustainability. What impact are we making?
Data confirms that safe, affordable homeownership leads to outcomes beyond the house: improved
general health, respiratory health, mental health, and reduced risk of injury. Habitat homeownership
allows greater economic stability, better work performance with fewer absences, higher test
scores, and higher high school graduation and college attendance rates. It also increases the
likelihood of social and civic engagement. GLHFH has created homes with 312 families thus far, with
five more waiting for their opportunity.

             Who will enable the ministry’s work with their time, talent, and treasure?  The longstanding
success of Habitat for Humanity is rooted in volunteerism and generosity. No affiliate in the
federation can exist without volunteers and donors. This issue of The Builder is focused on the
WHO’S WHO of Greater Lynchburg Habitat for Humanity, those who care deeply about “WHY”.
Without you, there is no WHAT, or WHERE, or WHEN.

Why?

What?

Who?

Our Greatest Need in 2023:

The Who, What, and Why of Habitat

The Regular Construction Crew forms the backbone of our volunteer base. While they only
make up 3% of annual volunteers, they account for about 25% of the total volunteer
service! To serve more local families in 2023, we need more crew members. 

 Regular Crew Volunteers

If you or someone you know wants to help local families build
a future for themselves, and have free time on Wednesdays,
Thursdays, or Saturdays, the Regular Crew may be a great
place to impact our community! Most of the members are
retired, with an average age of 70 years old, but we welcome
people of all ages, skill levels, and backgrounds. The only thing
volunteers need to bring is a passion for the mission. 

The Crew has incredible camaraderie as they work together to
serve others. It is also a great way to stay active, learn new
skills, share knowledge, and simply enjoy the fresh air. For
more information or to sign up, please contact Serrine Sorrell,
Volunteer Coordinator, at volunteer@glhfh.org.



Volunteer Groups
Auto-Owners Insurance
BWX Technologies, Inc.
Central Virginia Community College
CloudFit Software
Flowserve
Framatome
FUGE Camp  
Genworth 
Habitat Road Trip Crazies
Liberty Christian Academy
LU Habitat for Humanity Chapter
LU Interior Design Association 
LU MedServe 
Pacific Life
St. Andrew Presbyterian Church
St. John's Episcopal Church
Thomas Road Baptist Church
U of L PA Medicine Students
U of L Intercollegiate Tennis Association 
Vector Space
Wiley|Wilson

Thank you to our 2022 Volunteers

We are sincerely grateful to all of our volunteers. Their dedication and hard work are truly
appreciated and have made a significant impact on the lives of the families we serve. We know
that our mission to provide affordable housing would not be possible without the support of our
volunteers. They give their time and skills to build and improve homes to help create stronger,
more stable communities and to help families achieve the dream of homeownership. 

Regular Crew
Volunteers
Bob Bibee
Tim Coleman
Chuck Doremus
Betty Franklin
Carolyn Faubion
James Hammer
Kenneth Hill
Calvin Lipscomb
Richard Marot
Bentley Martin
Abby McCaleb
Gregory Pugh
Ed Shallock
Bill Stuart 
Ron Timmons
Scot Wilson 

ReStore Volunteers
Alan Detweiler
Sherry Miller
Bob Schomaker
Ron Schwedt
Paul Sykes

Board of Directors
Girardeau "DJ" Best
Wanda Carpenter
Peter Doyle, Treasurer
Rick Edwards
Mark Elliott
Ed Friar
Marsha Gaines, Secretary
Jonathan Harrington
Kensie Walker Johnson, Vice President
Victor Millner
Karen Nixon
Anthony Robinson
J. Michael Thomas
Seth Twery, President



2022 Donors
Thank you to everyone who supported our mission in 2022! Greater Lynchburg Habitat for Humanity relies
on the generosity of donors to fund its mission of building affordable housing for families in need. Every
donation, whether large or small, helps us to build stronger and more vibrant communities, by providing
families with a quality place to call home. 

Individuals
$25,000+
Anonymous Donor
Dr. Thomas and Ellen Nygaard
Elbryne L. Radford Estate
Marc Schewel

$5,001 - $10,000
Patricia S. Holloran
Eileen Tuttle

$1,001 - $5,000
Joni Adddington
Daniel Anglin
Cindy Barber
Hanna Burruss
Dr. Joseph Callicott Jr. and 
    Phyllis Callicott
Nancy Cameron
Amy and David Carrier
Tim and Sue Coleman
Constance W. Dahlberg
Mary East
Mark Elliott
John and Jill Fees
Anonymous Donor
Anonymous Donor
Larry and Sue Irvine
Kensie Johnson
Betsy and Hugh Jones III
Norah and William Jones
Ben and Kaye Moomaw
Anonymous Donor
Donna and John Vincent

$501 - $1,000
Nancy Barker
Drs. Robert and Teresa 
     Brennan
Michael Bryant
Michael and Wanda Carpenter
Brian and Linda Delano
Albert and Georgia Delbridge
Richard and Linda Edwards
Joseph E. Fike
Jean Fisher
Charles Fisher

Dr. Kiah T. and Jean Ford
Betty Jean Fry
Gregory and Leslie Graham
Robert and Sue Hahn
Rebecca Hawkins
Betty Hileman
Dr. Robert S. Lockridge Jr.   
      and Maureen Lockridge
Lynore Long
Carlyle Lundquist
Catherine and Mike Madden
Abby McCaleb
John McLaughlin
Anonymous Donor
Jane and Ed Parrish III
Krystin Proctor
Dr. James Redmond Jr. and 
      Dana Redmond
Sarah and Matt Shallock
J. Michael Thomas
Cary Turner Roberts
Seth and Ann Twery
Randal and Mary Vaughan
Rich and Charanne Wagner
Dr. Daryl and Wanda Yoder

$251 - $500
Anonymous Donor
George Beam
Dr. Robert Bowden Jr. and 
     Jane Bowden
Jeanne Burch
Kevin and Gayle Campbell
Gary and Judith Camper
Samuel and Nancy Cardwell
Bruce and Spas Christian
Steve and Connie Crank
Jesse C. Crumbley III
Dr. James Dunstan Jr. 
Dr. H. C. and Margaret 
    Anne Eschenroeder
Anonymous Donor
Douglas Garcia
Zeb and Janet Gray
Thomas and Dorsie Hamlett
Henry and Noemi Lee
John Massung
Cynthia Matheson
Anonymous Donor

Donna Meeks
Manfred and Angela Mibus
Victor and Perry Millner
Judge Norman and
    Barbara Moon
Rev. Robert and 
    Helen Beth Mooty
Barbara Morris
William F. Overacre
Honorable Mosby Perrow III 
     and Holly Perrow
Karen Pollock
Rick and Donna Read
Carole Royer
Dan and Stevie Savage
Rachel Shenigo
Michael and Shannon Valentine
Robert Whisnant
Joseph and Paula Wyatt

$101 - $250
Dr. Lewis and Judy Arthur
Cheryl Barauskas
Wilma and Clarence 
    Beebe Jr.
Anonymous Donor
Bonnie Benedict
William and Phillis Bennett
Peggy Berger
Carl Bond
Michele Bowen
Melanie and C.L. Christian III
Ellen and Art Costan
Warren and Shelby Crist
Amy and James Davis III
George and Rosemary Dawson
Arlene Domaleski
Georgellen and Eldon Easter
Rita and Ralph English Jr.
Laurel Foot
Marsha and David Gaines
Owen Guise
Mary and Earl Guthrow
Billy Haley
James Hammer
Michael and 
    Elizabeth Harrington
William and Elizabeth Hutter
Patricia Kegel

Douglas W. Kincaid Jr.
Betty Kirkpatrick
Cynthia Krahn
Robert and Sarah Leslie
Ashley Machut
Ramadhan Haruna Makullah
Amy Marks
Clyde and Eleanor Marks
Ryan Mast
Brian and Amy McAvoy
James McCormack
Anonymous Donor
J. Robert and 
    Cathy Montgomery
Jane and Steven Nielsen
Mark and Susan Okkerse
Ed and Joan Orgera
Catherine Parrish
Dr. Larry Redmond
Dr. William Riley
Cindy Sanchez-Epps
Martha and Paul Seufer
Jeff Smith and 
Mary Janick-Smith
M. Katherine Stone
Marvin E. Tinsley
Joanne Todd
Dr. William Van Dyke Jr. and
Patricia Gleason
Walt and Linda Van Scooter
Kathryn and Steven Verber
Trent Warner
Earl Weaver
Carl and Pam Wilkins
Gene and Sandy Wolanski

$1 - $100
Anna Allsep
Maurice Anderson
Francis B. Avery Jr.
Kevin Barringer
TC and Judy Berryman
William and Margo Bethurem
Douglas and Patricia Bevington
Patricia M. Bower
Deborah Bowman
Steven Boyer
William and Norma Brown
Jeffrey and Karen Brown
Elizabeth Brunson



Thank you!

Individuals
$1-100 
Parker Campanella
Richard and Susan Carleton
Thomas and Jeanne Cayton
Meredith Cheney
Geraldine W. Clark
Barbara M. Cofield
JoAnne Cole
Cynthia Coles
Eric Coles
Virginia Colpo
Dr. Robert and Lucy Cook
Stacy and Sherman Cravens
Michele Crawford
Menyhert and Katherine Csabi
Edgar and Doris Culverhouse
Martin Darby
Farley and Edgar Dawson III
Margaret C. Dillard
Glenn and Margaret Dillon
Michael J. Dix
Ronald Dixon
Laquena Eggleston
Linda Eubank
Mary L. Fairchild
Sherri Fleck
Charlynne M. Flippin
Anonymous Donor
Gene and Susan Frantz
Mitchell and Patricia Garbee
Lynn and Gary Garner
Lisa George
Jane and Tom Gerdy
Jeannie Gerdy
Judy Gillum
Lynne Goodwin
Mary Ellen Gordon-Scudder
Diana Grissler
Eileen Habermas
Anonymous Donor
Kenneth Hill
Walker and Pat Hill
Elizabeth Hooss
Carl Howell
Marjorie Huiner
Richard and Nancy Hundstad
Anonymous Donor
Elizabeth Jarvis
Erica Johnson
C. Richard and Lois Judy
Dale and Shirley Keen
Katherine and Stanley Kominic
Spencer and Patricia Kooshian
William B. and Natalie Lamont
Anonymous Donor
Judy and Doug Lee

Stanley and Pamela Levinson
Renee Lin
Elizabeth and Lloyd Lipscomb III
Stanley C Mackzum Jr
Douglas and Holly Main
Debra Malone
Bentley and Dale Martin
Allen McCarthy Jr
Richard and Patricia Meyer
Christopher and Margaret
     Millson-Martula
Julia Irene Newsome
Dr. Richard and Dorothy Niles
Anonymous Donor
Anne Peters
Gary A. Peters
Ellen and David Petty Jr.
Dr. Pat Pletke
Nicole Plucker
Dorla Powers
Cheryl Proffitt
John Pruitt
Tina and William Quillian III
George Ramsey Jr
Ronald and Sara Reed
Gorman and Debbie   
    Rosenberger
Rod Rowan
Nancy Russell
George Schieck
Stephen Scoles
James Shallock
Judianne Smith
James and Judith Smotrel
Sally Southall
Kathryn Sparhawk
Adam and Elise Spontarelli
Jeremiah Stevens
Mark and Donna Storm
John Strumpell
William Stuart II
Dr. Sandra Tall
Edward Tinsley
Lea and Brantley Townes
Paul and Tonda Ulmer
Gary and Kathy Urquhart
Sherry Venters
Mary Walthall
Phyllis Webb
Don and Linda Wechsler
Lisa White
Joan Burnham Williams
Autumn Williams
Barbara and James Williamson III
Beverly and William Wilson III
Rev. Robert and Martha Wilson
Gorham and Anne Wood

Foundations
$25,000+
Centra Health, Inc.
Marc A. Schewel Charitable Lead  
    Annuity Trust

$10,001 - $25,000
Genworth Foundation
Greater Lynchburg Community 
    Foundation

$5,001 - $10,000
Christian Church Foundation
Easley Foundation
Pacific Life Foundation
Wells Fargo Foundation

$1,001 - $5,000
Henrietta and Paul Munro Fund
The Harry D. Forsyth Foundation
The Pilgrim Charitable Fund
Tr John C. Echols Memorial Fund
Vaden Charitable Fund
Walmart Community Foundation
Watt Foster Family Foundation

$501 - $1,000
KVA Foundation
Merryman Charitable Foundation
Ray-Griffin Foundation
Zippel Family Fund

$100 - $500
Baird Foundation
BB&T Fund
English Foundation
Wyatt Family Trust

Churches 
$1,001 - $5,000
Bethany United Methodist Church

$501 - $1,000
Peakland Baptist Church
Quaker Memorial Presbyterian Church
St. Andrew Presbyterian Church

$100 - $500
Centenary United Methodist Church
Chestnut Hill United Methodist Church
Heritage United Methodist Church

Companies
$5,001 - $10,000
Sodexo, Inc.

$1,001 - $5,000
Ampco-Pittsburgh Charitable
    (Aerofin)
Automated Conveyor Systems
Auto-Owners Insurance
Dodson Pest Control
First Watch
John Stewart Walker Inc.

$501 - $1,000
Coleman-Adams 
    Construction, Inc.
Edward J. Friar Builder, Inc.
Schomaker Family LLC

$100 - $500
Freedom Heating and Air
Gerdy Construction Co., Inc.
Mountain City Realty
N.B. Handy Co.
Td Ameritrade Clearing

Schools and
Organizations
$1,001 - $5,000
Virginia Episcopal School

$251 - $500
30 for Change
Liberty University
Virginia Council of 
    Nurse Practitioners

$50 - $250
Chapter AD PEO
Forest Hill Ruritan Club
Our Lady of Peace Circle

2022 Donors
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2022 Tribute Gifts

Gene and Susan Frantz

Bruce and Spas Christian

Steve and Connie Crank
Jeannie Gerdy
Tom and Jane Gerdy
Bill and Natalie Lamont

Dr. Lewis and Judy Arthur

Constance Dahlberg
Elizabeth Hooss

Stacy and Sherman Cravens

Steve and Connie Crank
Tom and Jane Gerdy

Lynore Long

Dorla Powers

James Shallock
Sarah & Matt Shallock

Catherine Parrish
Ronald and Sara Reed
Sally Southall

William and Norma Brown

Tom and Jane Gerdy

John Pruitt

Joan Burnham Williams

In Honor of all of our volunteers!

In Honor of Barbara Murrell

In Honor of Bette & Bob Bibee

In Honor of Dr. Bill and Mary Jane Hobbs

In Honor of Bill Stuart

In Honor of Chris and Judy Taylor

In Honor of Chuck & Kenna Doremus

In Honor of Darren Long

In Honor of Donna Vincent

In Honor of Ed and Cherie Shallock

In Honor of Ed and Jane Parrish

In Honor of Eddie & Will Grubbs

In Honor of George and 
Rosemary Dawson

In Honor of John Guenthner

In Honor of Kathy and Ed Thomas

Douglas Kincaid Jr.

Dr. Robert Bowden Jr. 

Douglas and Holly Main
Dr. Pat Pletke

Ed and Jane Parrish

Patricia Kegel

Amy Marks

Ellen and David Petty Jr.

Cynthia Coles

Dr. William Van Dyke and 

Anonymous Donor

William and Elizabeth Hutter

Anonymous Donor

Anonymous Donor

George Ramsey Jr.

Betty Hileman

G. Edgar Dawson

Charlynne M. Flippin

In Honor of Kensie Johnson

In Honor of Langhorne McCarthy

       and Jane Bowden

In Honor of Lee & Norma Pletke

In Honor of Matt Legner and 
Christiana Shields

In Honor of Philp and Julia Baker

In Honor of Rachel Shenigo

In Honor of Rick Edwards

In Honor of Sarah Jane Henderson

In Memory of Arthur Gebhardt

      Patricia Gleason

In Memory of Brumfield Reid

In Memory of Cary Hutter

In Memory of Daniel A. Jackson

In Memory of Daniel J. Anglin

In Memory of Harriet Ramsey

In Memory of James Hileman

In Memory of John E. Matheson Jr.

In Memory of John Flippin

Debra Malone

Sandra Tall

Kathryn and Steven Verber

Dr. Robert and Lucy Cook

Anne Peters
Billy Haley
Carlyle Lundquist
David Neidlinger
Donna and John Vincent
Donna Meeks
E. Ralph English Jr.
English Foundation
Feese Family LLC
James Hammer
Judianne Smith
Katy Packett
Kenneth Hill
Kenzie Roberge
Larry and Sue Irvine
Lisa White
Martin Darby
Meredith Cheney
Phyllis Webb
Renee Lin
Richard and Sharon Schemmel
Rod Rowan
Spencer and Patricia Kooshian
Thomas and Jeanne Cayton

In Memory of Michael Speidell

In Memory of Norman Hopper

In Memory of O. Murry Unruh

In Memory of Pat Doyle

In Memory of Chris Irvine



We are excited to announce a new community partnership
with Vector Space! Built with Purpose (BWP) furniture is a
program where scrap lumber from our home construction is
used to build furniture that is sold at the ReStore. This keeps
lumber from landfills and provides more funding to the
Homeownership program. 

Vector Space has volunteered their expertise to build the
BWP furniture and will use it as an opportunity to teach
woodworking and craftsmanship to high school students
from Empowerment Academy! 

Thank you, Vector Space - You are helping our families, 
our community's youth, and our environment! 

Thank you to all our
Donors and Volunteers!


